STATE OF NEW HAMPSHIRE — TOWN OF SURRY
SELECTMEN
MEETING MINUTES MARCH 19, 2018

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 P.M. Present were Jay Croteau and Bruce Smith. Eric Eichner
was absent.

J. C. Russell spoke with the selectmen about the cemetery fund issue in question at the town meeting.
The selectmen also answered his questions about the undesignated fund balance.

Sharon Sweeney received a copy of the letter to the attorney general’s office. The selectmen will
provide the supporting documents separately.

The selectmen signed payroll.
The selectmen signed and paid bills.

Pete Bissell asked to see Eric Eichner who was absent. He informed the selectmen there would be no
play this spring or fall. He also asked about the cemetery project done by Chris Hall and who would have
the information.

The selectmen received a call from Roxbury Selectman Jim Romineer about the Surry’s Highway budget
and road maintenance .

The selectmen signed the letter to the Trustees of Trust Funds asking to close fund for the police cruiser.

The selectmen discussed the offices still open after the town election. There are openings on the
Conservation Committee and the Planning Board. Ken Maynard will be up on the ZBA. There are only a
few people who have not been sworn in but have accepted the appointment.

Carol Lothrop dropped off a hard copy of the school board audit.

John Davis dropped off the Intent to Cut for Bevins and asked to have a copy of the Steep Slope
Ordinance enclosed.

Bruce Smith reported the he may be able to meet with DES on Wednesday about the lower Pond Rd.

Jay Croteau motioned to accept the minutes. Bruce Smith seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed
to accept the minutes.

The selectmen asked John Berglund to check on the town insurance from TDBank.

The selectmen discussed the violation letter from DES for Sargent and Patnode for the fill at Bear’s den
and the time frame for the restoration plan.



The selectmen reviewed the bridge inspection report from the state. The bridge over the Ashuelot river
was rated at 56% substandard and the bridge on the Joslin Road had a substandard guardrail.

Melissa Crotto Young has requested to hold a bike rodeo in conjunction with the Surry Charter School
Saturday June 16™. There was the question of closing down the Village Road (state road) for the event.

The selectmen discussed the purchase of the new highway department truck which has been ordered.
The cost of the striping and lettering will be added.

Jay Croteau motioned to adjourn. Bruce Smith seconded the motion. The selectmen agreed to adjourn.

The meeting adjourned at 9:15 P.M.



